Town of Hartford
Road Committee Meeting

of

October 28, 2014 

Town Hall

MINUTES
The meeting was called to order at 7:20p.m.   Members present were: Harley Swanson, Chairman, Leslie Boness, Secretary, Gregory Jones,* and Barry Langer. Daniel Maddox, Alan (Bim) McNeil, and John (Jack) Plumley were absent. *Gregory Jones, Alternate, was appointed by the Chairman to serve as a voting member for the meeting.
1. Review and Approval of Minutes. 
The Minutes were deferred, awaiting a full Committee.

2. Report on Review and finalization of Draft RFP for Road Projects with Town Attorney’s Review and Recommendations for the Selectmen. 

Leslie reported on the discussion at the last meeting and the approval with the four changes.  Harley will take the recommendation to the Board of Selectmen at its next meeting.  Leslie will do a letter for the Board.  Barry will review the document and advise Harley or the Selectmen if he has any comments he wishes to add.
3. Discussion of Stetson Road Project and Determination of Issues to be addressed.
The Stetson Road project in the one year plan was discussed.  Harley stated he believed the cost should come out of the Special Projects account.  It was noted that the Committee needs to review all funds available for the spring road work, to assure that funds will be available for all planned projects.  Determining which section on Stetson is most in need of remediation is still in question – there are two very serious areas requiring extensive work.  These will be looked at again by Committee members in order for the best recommendation to be made.  

It was noted that Howard Road was not done as recommended; it has only had some limited patching.  Work has been done on Barry Road and Goding Road washouts.  Darrington Road has water flowing across and Harley has done some grading work on Mahoney Road.  Various road work was discussed and it was determined that the Road Committee needs to review what has been done and what still needs to be done in the one year plan.  It was noted that most of the work to date has been on Gurney Hill, in order to have it fit for the plowing contractor this winter. 

It was suggested that the Committee may wish to consider if there would be benefits from doing some of the paving projects in larger pieces.  It was agreed to have Harley request YTD numbers for all road accounts as of November 30th, in order to know what monies will be available for spring projects and to begin review of the budget for FY 2015-16 recommendations.  These should include any accrued (known) expenses that are not yet paid.  The importance of having a good handle on road works and financial coordination was stressed.
4. Report on Continuation of Review of Current Goods and Services Contracts for Road Repair and Comparative Analysis with Expense Detail Reports. See Recommended Questions for the Selectmen.

Barry pulled together a set of questions that need answers from the Selectmen, arising out of the preliminary analysis of the Detailed Vendor Reports.  He has found a number of areas that have made direct comparison difficult, which may need to be modified to have consistency.  

After discussion, Barry Langer made a motion, seconded by Leslie Boness, to submit the list to the Board of Selectmen and request answers, as a preliminary information item. 

The motion passed unanimously. Leslie will prepare the letter to the Board of Selectmen. 
5. Old Business 

Harley reported that Gurney Hill paving is still waiting for Central Maine Power Co. to complete its work before this can be completed. 

6.  New Business

Harley reported that the Board of Selectmen has requested the Road Committee’s recommendation about a camera or other protection for the salt and sand shed.  Harley will do some research on the subject. The Committee reiterated its support for an active camera to protect our assets.  
Greg Jones made a motion, seconded by Barry Langer, to reiterate our support for an active camera.  The motion passed unanimously.

7.  Adjournment  

Barry Langer made a motion, seconded by Greg Jones, to adjourn the meeting at 8:43 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.
The next meetings will be November 11th and December 9, 2014, and January 13, 2015.

Respectfully submitted,

Leslie F. P. Boness

Secretary, Hartford Road Committee
